Board of Selectmen

January 2, 2001

Library Meeting Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger L. Putnam, Jr. and Michael Parlante.  Selectman Howard Grossman was absent.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 18, 2000 as presented.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 19, 2000 as printed.

Chairman Donovan noted that Selectman Grossman was absent this evening due to illness.

Chairman Donovan outlined the Town Administrator’s report noting the status of the library roof replacement project, the upcoming Problem Definition Workshop for the water project and the status of the budget process.  There was consensus for the Board to meet jointly with the Finance Committee regarding budgets on 1/10, 1/17, 1/24 and 1/31/01.

Selectman Putnam outlined a Department of Agriculture aquaculture grant application for $35,000 for design of a barge capable of handling a thirty yard truckload of cultch.

The Board reviewed correspondence.  Selectman Putnam read the letter from Larry Gallagher regarding Merl grant #20-05.  There was consensus to schedule representatives of the Executive Office of Environmental Affairs on the Board’s agenda for January 22nd to discuss build out analysis and provide information concerning the Community Preservation Act.

The Board discussed:

a) Policy review – there was consensus to schedule discussion of five policies per Board meeting.

b) Recommendation for appointment of Health/Conservation Agent – the Town Administrator thanked John Chatham, David Breen, Dottie Dolan, Joan Platt and Paul Banner for participating in the interviews and recommended that Emily Beebe be appointed as Health/Conservation Agent.  The Town Administrator outlined Ms. Beebe’s education and work experience.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to endorse the Town Administrator’s recommendation for Health/Conservation Agent.

c) Committee appointments – Chairman Donovan noted the two vacancies on the Conservation Commission and that one applicant had been previously interviewed by the Board.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Edwin Reynolds to the Conservation Commission.

d) Business licenses – on a motion by Parlante, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of Davis Gallery; Codder’s House Furniture Co.; Wellfleet Texaco; Vintage Auto Center; Wellfleet Pottery and Jac’s Mate.
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The Board held a public hearing to consider the application of Spring Brooks Center, Inc. d/b/a Wellfleet Dairy Bar and Grill; Wellfleet Mini-Golf for a seasonal all alcoholic, common victualler license.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Manager John Vincent and attorney Ben Zehnder were in attendance.  Mr. Zehnder noted that he is an adviser to the corporation and holds a share in the corporation.  Selectman Parlante disclosed that he is an officer of a corporation which holds a liquor license.  Mr. Zehnder presented the request noting that this application for a seasonal license was filed because the business had proven not to be viable as a year-round operation and that the annual liquor license had not been renewed by the corporation.  He outlined the new menu and seating arrangements.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to grant this license.

The meeting was recessed from 7:35 p.m. to 7:45 p.m.

The Board held a public hearing on the recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable to amend Section V (Open & Closed Areas – Chipman’s Cove) by opening the closed area marked with yellow buoys adjacent to the town landing as of ½ hour before sunrise, Saturday, January 6, 2001.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Selectman Parlante disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish permit.  Selectman Hall disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish permit and has filed a disclosure statement with the Town Clerk.  Selectman Putnam disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish permit and has filed a disclosure statement with the Town Clerk.  The Acting Shellfish Constable was in attendance and presented his recommendation to the Board.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to accept the recommendation of the Acting Shellfish Constable to open the presently closed area in Chipman’s Cove.

The Town Administrator noted that the Capital Improvement Plan approved by the Board contained one error and that the DPW’s $6,000 request for Coles Neck Water should have been included for FY 2002.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:50 p.m.
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